
Lee’s Crossing 
Monthly Newsletter                                 May 2009 
 

 
 
 
From the President 

 
Hello Neighbors!  I hope this letter finds everyone doing well and 
enjoying a beautiful spring.   
 
Just a couple of quick reminders.  First, school will be out for the 
summer in a few weeks.  Please remember to use extra caution when 
driving through the neighborhood because children will be 
everywhere.  Second, the pool will open on Saturday May 23.  We 
look forward to seeing everyone down at the pool to enjoy games, ice 
cold beverages and Phil Wooten’s famous barbeque!  
 
Have a great May and, as always, if you should ever have any 
comments or concerns please do not hesitate to call me.  My home 
phone number is (770) 420-3484.  Take care, and I will see you 
around the neighborhood! 
 
 

 
Sincerely, 
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Jim Martin 



Around the Neighborhood 
 

You are invited to the Lee’s Crossing 
 

POOL AND CLUBHOUSE OPENING DAY PARTY 
 

 
 

Saturday, May 23, 2009 
1:00 PM – 4:00 PM 

(Food served at 2:00 PM) 
 

Come and meet your neighbors at the opening of the pool! 
Phil Whooten and his volunteers have agreed to smoke the BBQ pork on site and 

prepare all the fixings for our neighborhood event.  The menu includes: 

  BBQ Pork, grilled hot dogs 

  Baked beans, cole slaw, potato chips 

  Watermelon and cookies  

 Soft drinks and beer will be served 
 
Our resident DJ, Mark, will start off the afternoon with music at 1 PM followed by BBQ served 

from 2 to 4 PM.  Note: indoor seating will be available in the clubhouse. 
 
 

Come hungry and enjoy the day! 
 

2 

 



 
 
 

Lee’s Crossing Cyclones Swim Team 
 

Registration for the 2009 Lee’s Crossing Cyclones Swim Team has been huge success.  We have 
lots of returning swimmers along with a fair number of new participants.  I have been contacted 
by several others about possibly joining and I would encourage you to do so soon.  We currently 
have openings in all age groups, but some are filling up. 
 
Practices will start in mid-May*.  The schedule for those first two weeks is as follows: 
 
M/W 4:30-5:00 – 6 & under’s  T/Th 4:30-5:00 9&10’s 
         5:00-5:30 – 7 & 8’s            5:00-5:30 11 & up’s 
 
* Specific start day information will be sent out via email to team members. 
 
Our meets will be held on Thursday nights this year.  We will be at home on June 4th and 18th – 
for those of you not participating this means the pool will close early these days, but if you have 
never seen the team in action feel free to stop by and check us out! 
 
If you have questions or would like a registration package please contact me @ 
sdherr@comcast.net or call Susan @ 770-499-9354. 
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The annual neighborhood yard sale will be on Saturday, May 9th, from 8am to 1pm. Ads 
will be placed in the Marietta and Atlanta papers. Signs on Whitlock Avenue will also be put out 
directing people to Lee's Crossing. Each home having a sale may put out their own signs, but 
please take them down after the sale. In past years, residents of Lee's Crossing have had a 
preview of the sales the night before. Good luck to everyone who participates!  
 

mailto:sdherr@comcast.net


Reading Adventures 
 

Summer reading groups are being offered for rising 1st and 2nd graders through Reading 
Adventures.  Reading Adventures is a program designed to encourage enthusiasm for reading by 
incorporating a relevant experience into each reading lesson.  This experience will be the 
springboard for the reading of children’s literature and the teaching of specific skills.  Skills in 
the areas of phonics, sight word recognition, comprehension, fluency and writing will be taught 
in a guided reading, group setting. 

I live in Lee’s Crossing and am a certified elementary school teacher with experience as a 
reading specialist.  I am offering 2 sessions of Reading Adventures.  Classes will take place on 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday over the course of 2 weeks, for a total of 6 classes per 
session.  Classes will last from 9:30 – 11:30am each day. 

The cost per 6 day session is $120.00.  Sessions are limited to 5 students. 

Session 1: 

For rising 1st graders  - June 9 - 11 and June 16 – 18. 

Session 2: 

For rising 2nd graders:  June 23 – 25 and June 30 – July 2 

If you are interested in learning more or have questions about this program, please contact me. 

Leslie Geiger  770-428-6406   geig4@comcast.net    1119 Parkwind Way 

 

 
Neighborhood Notaries 

 
Greg Amaden   Lee’s Trace   770-429-9264 
Brenda Fairbanks  Trailwood Lane  678-290-4810 
Angela G. Ford  Lee’s Trace   678-234-7430 
David Hardy   Harrowgrove Court                770-427-6319 
Rebecca Jordan  Cedar Branch Court  770-427-1935 
Carolyn Richardson  Cedar Branch Court  770-427-9900 
Barbara Stubbs     Trailwood Lane     770-425-6991  
Angelia Trevathan  Basil Court    770-528-9052 
Margaret H. Waldrep     Chestnut Hill Circle     770-514-0821 
Cecilia E. White  Trailwood Lane  678-797-6209 

 
 
  
If you are a Notary and are willing to help out your neighbors, please send your name and phone 
number to leescrossing@comcast.net.   
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Guys – Are there any cheap, early rising golfers out there? 
 
Are you interested in walking 9 holes early on Saturday mornings in May?  American Golf 
Corporation owns a variety of courses, including Bobby Jones and North Fulton.  They have a 
promotion called the Atlanta Golfers Club, which costs $29.95.  (You sign up in the pro shop the 
first time you want to play - expires 3/31/10).  The Club has several perks, but the best one is the 
early bird 9-hole rate.  They send you off the back side during the first 1.5 hours of daylight for 
$17.  For more information about the Club, see 
http://www.americangolf.com/membership/atlanta/  
  
So, come on out and golf, laugh, get some exercise and meet some neighbors!  Some details: 

• Come once or come every week  
 

• No tee time required – just show up if you feel like it.  We will meet at sunrise at Bobby 
Jones on May 2 and 9, and at North Fulton on May 16, 23 and 30 (see weather.com 
for sunrise time).   
 

• Since we are walking 9 holes, you will be done early and have the rest of the day.  (Your 
wife will notice your improved attitude and encourage you to go again the next week!)  
 

• Form your own group or we will just combine whoever shows up.  I did this a few times 
last year by myself and it was not crowded.  

 
Although not necessary to play, if you will send an email to Don Filer at dfiler@innovative-
outsourcing.com, I’ll send out email blasts reminding everyone interested where we will be 
playing (and letting you know if I am not going to make it for any reason).  Also, shoot me an 
email if you have any questions.  Hope to see you bright and early! 
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Be sure to book the clubhouse early for any events you are planning!  Call Melissa Hinchman at 
404-839-1211. 

http://www.americangolf.com/membership/atlanta/
mailto:dfiler@innovative-outsourcing.com
mailto:dfiler@innovative-outsourcing.com


UPCOMING NEIGHBORHOOD SOCIAL EVENTS 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

 

 
 

MAY 19 - (TUESDAY) 
LADIES BUNCO 7:00 @ THE CLUBHOUSE – MAY IS MARGARITA NIGHT! SODAS 

AND SNACKS WILL BE SERVED TOO. BRING AN APPETIZER TO SHARE. 
  

MAY 23 - (SATURDAY) 
 MEMORIAL DAY PARTY  1:00 TO 4:00  

  
JUNE 26 - (FRIDAY)  

FAMILY FRIENDLY SUMMER DIVE IN MOVIE – WE WILL BE GATHERING @ 8:00. 
MOVIE WILL START AROUND 9:00 - MOVIE TO BE ANNOUNCED IN THE JUNE 

NEWSLETTER! 
  

AUGUST 8 (SATURDAY)  
TRIVIA NIGHT - MEXICAN FOOD AND MARGARITAS! 

  
SEPTEMBER 7 (MONDAY)  

LABOR DAY PARTY 1:00 TO 4:00 
  

OCTOBER 15 (THURSDAY)  
WINE AND CHEESE PARTY  

 
 
 
 

Memorial Day Holiday Trash Pickup Schedule 
 

          SERVICE                 REGULAR SCHEDULE                     HOLIDAY SCHEDULE 

 Garbage Tuesday and Friday Wednesday and Friday 

Brush/Yard Waste Wednesday No Brush/Yard Waste Pick Up 

Newspaper Friday Friday 

Recycling No service on Monday Routes delayed one day all week 
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Classifieds 
 
Carpool to The Lovett School in Vinings 
The Lovett School is about 1 mile off of the Mt. Paran Rd. exit on Interstate 75.  I have a child 
who may attend and I'm looking for carpool opportunities.  If you know of anyone from this area 
or go by there yourself on weekdays and are interested in arranging a ride share, please call Beth 
Garrett at 770-425-8970.   
 
Will Clean Mailboxes 
Matt and Emily Filer are residents of Lee’s Crossing and are saving for cars.  Let them bleach, 
clean, and paint your mailbox (parents will supervise).  They will use approved paint from the 
neighborhood.  If you received a letter from the homeowner's association, let them know the date 
you must have your mailbox painted to avoid fines. $20  Call 404-518-5809 or e-mail 
cfiler@bellsouth.net. 
 
 
NOTE:  When submitting classified ads, please make sure to submit contact information as well 
as how long you would like for the classified to run (i.e., one issue, two issues, etc.).  Thanks. 

 
 
 

Around Town 
 

Calendar of Events 
Around the Neighborhood and Around Town 

 
You can receive weekly updates on happenings in the city by subscribing to the Marietta e-news.  
Go to http://www.mariettaga.gov/news/subscribe.aspx for further information and to sign up! 
 
5/2 – 5/3    10:00a – 6:00p May-retta Days Arts & Crafts Festival 
       Marietta Square 
 
 
5/7, 5/14,  12:00p – 1:00p Brown Bag Concert Series 
5/21, 5/28      Marietta Square 
 
 
5/16   7:00a – 11:00a  Step Forward to Cure TSC 5K Walk/Run 
       Marietta Square 
 
 
5/29   8:00p – 10:00p Glover Park Concert Series 
       The Return (Beatles Tribute) 
 
 
5/30   2:00p – 10:00p 97.1 The River 4th Annual (“Wing N Rock Fest”) 
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       Marietta Square 

http://www.mariettaga.gov/news/subscribe.aspx


Neighborhood Business Spotlight 
 
If you would like to tell your neighbors about your business or recommend someone else’s 
business, please send us a BRIEF paragraph giving pertinent information along with contact 
information.  Submissions will printed first come – first serve each month, based on space.  Send 
your information to leescrossing@comcast.net.  Note:  Please keep descriptions to one SHORT 
paragraph in WORD format.  Do not send brochures, flyers or pictures as they will not be 
published. 

 

Capitol One EPC provides the highest quality residential Pressure Cleaning, Air Duct Cleaning 
and Dryer Vent Cleaning in the metropolitan area and will do whatever it takes to ensure the 
highest level of customer satisfaction.  We would like to offer our Lees Crossing neighbors a 
special offer of $35.00 to clean your dryer vent.  If you have more then one, it’s $15. 00 for each 
additional vent.   Remember, a clean dryer vent saves energy, money and the life of your dryer.  
Give me, Finnis Jones d.b.a. Capitol One Exterior Pressure Cleaning, a call at 770-617-
2463. 

 
 
 
I Recommend…… 
 
The Parrishes would like to recommend Lesa Macgregor at Mama Chicken Studios. With over 
20 years experience in the decorative/mural painting, design and wallpapering industry, Lesa 
offers the whole package for your one-of-a-kind design. Mama Chicken Studios specializes in 
the design and implementation of specialty rooms and theme children's rooms, from the initial 
consultation to budget shopping for the perfect pieces to make your room your own haven.  Lesa 
has worked with top designers from Athens, Ga. to Atlanta, in designing their company logos, 
custom built/painted furniture, craft/hobby rooms, organization and re-staging, and mosaic 
art. See her website at www.myspace.com/mamachickenstudios or email at 
lesamacgregor@gmail.com 
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To receive newsletter by e-mail:  send request to leescrossing@comcast.net 
 
For ON-LINE EDITION, go to www.leescrossingmariettaga.com 
 
DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS for the June Newsletter is May 25.  Any submissions 
after this date cannot be guaranteed inclusion. 
 
Newsletter Editor:  Angelia Trevathan:   e-mail to:  angeliatrevathan@yahoo.com   
Phone:  770-528-9052 
 
The LCHA Newsletter and Website are published and maintained for the benefit of Lee’s 
Crossing homeowners. The purpose of the Newsletter and the Website is to promote Lee’s 
Crossing and to provide our homeowners with information regarding Lee’s Crossing activities 
and related issues.  The homeowners have entrusted the LCHA Board of Directors with the 
obligation and right to ensure content conforms to this purpose.  As such, articles or advertising 
endorsing political positions or candidates or other subject matter the Board deems to be 
divisive, offensive or inappropriate in nature will not be published or posted.  All appropriate 
content is welcomed and encouraged as a means of furthering awareness and communication 
within our neighborhood. 
 
 
Mailbox Repair:  If you need a new post call Bob Schoonover at 770-422-8774.   New number 
placards or paint may be obtained by calling Tom McBrayer at 770-427-8057. 
 
 
Clubhouse Rental:  Call Melissa Hinchman at 404-839-1211 
 
Neighborhood Directories:  Soft copies of the Neighborhood Directory are available in PDF 
format.  Send request to leescrossing@comcast.net 
 
 
Board Members  
 
Jim Martin, President      770-420-3484   Walt Walker           770-428-4755   
1139 Chestnut Hill Circle     1060 Foreststone Way    
  
Steve Young, Secretary 770-423-0905   Erroll Eckford, ACC Chair      770-421-9738 
380 Baskin Drive      656 Trailwood Lane    
  
Kevin Brown, Director – Social Activities   Noel Follrath, Treasurer        770-423-0623 
770-218-5965      1214 Meadowmist Way 
1205 Fielding Court 
 
Brad Herr, Director – At Large  770-499-9354  Covenant Enforcement 
603 Briarmeade      David Waldrep 
       770-514-0821     

David_Waldrep@bellsouth.net 
         
 
 
Board Email: leescrossing@comcast.net  
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